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Dear Dr.  Woodhouse,

In response to your March 19, 2010 letter, I am writing this letter of recommendation for Dr. Yude Pan, who has applied for a faculty position at the Laboratory of Tree-Ring Research as part of the new Environmental Initiative of the University of Arizona. 
I have known and worked collaboratively with Dr. Pan for the past 8 years.  During this period she has given lectures at the University of Pennsylvania and has help co-supervise 1 PhD candidate and one post-doctoral fellow.  In all of our interactions she has acted in a reliable, pleasant, engaged, and extremely competent manner.  

Dr. Pan is a very competent ecosystem-level biogeochemical modeler who has an excellent understanding of climate, forest dynamics, forest carbon cycles, and land management.  The models she has developed of the Mid-Atlantic region have been widely used in understanding and forecasting ecosystem dynamics, forest structure and soil carbon at the regional scale.  In our work, and in her numerous collaborative publications, she has also demonstrated the ability and willingness to adapt the models to a wide range of problems and scales.  Her background in mathematics and quantitative plant ecology also provide her with a valuable and unique set of skills that are ideal for evaluating regional and global environmental change and working collaboratively with dendrochronologists.  Moreover, of the 15 ecological modelers I have collaborated with in the past 20 years I consider her in the top 5 to 10% in terms of overall technical abilities and in the ability to collaborate with others.
I have no doubt that Dr. Pan could be a strong addition to your Initiative.  I cannot evaluate her expertise in dendrochronology but have no doubt about her ability to thrive and contribute in a strongly interdisciplinary environment.  Not only is she a competent modeler who understands the mathematical and software aspects of modeling, she also understands fundamental plant ecology and easily collaborates with scientists and policy makers in other disciplines.  She has also demonstrated the ability to obtain extramural funding and is extremely interested in teaching and interacting with students.  Her continual record of obtaining extramural funding while being a US Forest Service employee is a clear indication of her motivation and abilities.  While English is not her first language, her technical writing skills are excellent.  While she may need a semester to develop her class room teaching skills, I do not see this as a limitation in her ultimate teaching abilities. 
In summary, I have no hesitations in proving her with a strong recommend and suggest that you carefully consider her for a position in your University.  She has had a life-long goal of being a University Professor and would bring enthusiasm and a mature, competent, and scientifically solid background to your group.  In you have any further questions please don’t hesitate to contact me directly.
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